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Administrative Committee Meeting Minutes
February 25, 2020
Present:  Board Chair (BC) Carol Dunten; Board Secretary/Treasurer (T/S) Pat Sharp, Board Director (BD) Jeff Hussey, District Manager (DM) Shannon Brubaker; Admin Assist (AA) Barbara Pearson

Meeting began with staffing updates.
Members viewed their committee folders, which included agenda, delegations of authority, the administrative committee delegation for members, calendars to aid time periods.  
DM Brubaker shared her goals for this meeting and provided an outline of thought to identify key policies to work on, how the district should be staffed, and if the committee had an outline for priorities for the annual work plan and budget.  Some delegated tasks for the committee were to “research, investigate, report and recommend to the Board in the areas of personnel, salary and benefits, budget, financial and accounting practices, purchasing and other administrative activities, policies and processes; determine the frequency, location, timing and other logistics of its meetings; designate a chair, set guidelines of operation and involve District staff as it requires.”   DM Brubaker said that the Program Committee members advised her their committee would not have a chair but would decide via consensus.  Administrative Committee members also agreed to determine by consensus.
After further review of Delegation of Authority, it was determined there would not be an Administrative Coordinator and that role would be removed from the document.  The Budget Officer listed in the Delegation of Authority would be Secretary/Treasurer, the role currently being served by Pat Sharp.  She will work with DM Brubaker and Oster Professional Group representative Janae Trimble.
DM Brubaker briefly reviewed the existing projects:  Strategic Implementation, Covering the Gaps (sage-grouse), FIP III technical TA grant for continued SSPs.  Funding for Sage-grouse Coordinator Sarah Mundy was reviewed, along with the seasonal employee Taylor Craft.  

BC Dunten requested DM Brubaker specify how roles (current and future) will be funded and requested it be presented at the next meeting.  She said it is good for the board to know where the funds are coming from.  DM Brubaker agreed, and said she would write up and tied the funds to them.
Some projects have been stalemated due to funding issues.  The Drewsey projects are currently underway (water quality and sage-grouse habitat project).  This project had a bid awarded last fall and is SIA and FIP.  She recently received an update from the contractor.  She has requested funds and need special conditions on exhibit B needed.  She is attempting to get the Colby Enhancement Project up and running.  It is a small project that has had no movement on it.  
All of these projects are currently funded through OWEB.  She is working to seek out other sources of income for match funding, such as the  Meyer Memorial Trust, Collins, etc., for at least capacity funding.  The district was recently awarded a Safety and security grant for the purchase of two  thumbprint security laptops, locking file cabinets.  The district applied through SDAO, last year, just awarded recently.  She and SG Mundy met with Boyce LaForest this week, who provided an estimate on one computer ($2399).  We will just purchase file cabinets.  We also have an estimate on server and all computer systems for automatic back up.  SG Mundy’s data has been transferred to thumbprint security computer we already had, and she is now more HB4093 compliant.  The office is waiting on landowner responses for CCAA.
Staffing was again discussed in more detail.  Currently, the district is set to hire a Conservation Measures Planner with Sage Grouse (full time) and a year-round part time conservation technician.  That position could be considered  full time work if the district partnered with another agency.  The positions have been figured in with financing.
The Program Committee recommended DM Brubaker begin posting the water planner position with stipulation “as funds last”, to take advantage of recent college graduates looking for work.  The position is currently funded under energy funds through HEC/Bonneville with matching funds through OWEB.  
The District SONEC position will soon be open.  It is funded currently through Duck Unlimited, HSWCD, IWJV, and balance from NRCS.  DM Brubaker to research how applications will be processed since it appears that applicants are to go through Ducks Unlimited.  In addition, a position focused on the SIA project will soon be open.
T/S Sharp expressed that the district should hire and find people.  

DM Brubaker brought up the Program Committee’s view on some positions, such as the SGC position filled by Sarah Mundy.  Would it be satisfactory for some employees to work remotely?  T/S Sharp said it would depend upon the position.  She said she could see sage-grouse positions working seasonally from home, but not the partner biologist position.  BD Hussey thought the district have to be lenient in order to find someone.  T/S Sharp suggested the district contact Holly Mondo (she is employed by the Harney Watershed and works remotely) as a resource, Brenda Smith from the High Desert Partnership or to check universities.  
The discussion changed to policies.  DM Brubaker said recent board conversations about policies included communications and board member replacement.  T/S Sharp specifically thought a policy for replacing board members who are unable to complete a term should be addressed.  
DM Brubaker suggested the committee prioritize the policies.  In the past the board has been “grabbing them and working on them as we go.”  There is a need to review and update some.  One review could be the employee handbook.  She asked how often the handbook, policies and best practices are updated?

T/S Sharp suggested a social media policy, especially since the district has been prominent on social media.  Other resources for policies included on SWCD, the Oregon District Guidebook from the ODA.  The guidebook has marked best management, policies, legal requirements.  Admin Assist will contact the ODA to obtain copies for every board member.  Other policies might be mentioned in the employee handbook but not in the policy manual.  DM Brubaker said if we have something mentioned in the handbook, we should also have a piece of paper to support it.  She mentioned topics such as mileage and overtime.  Every topic should say (example:  see policy…).  How and when per diem occurs and is paid out was discussed. 
BC Dunten suggested the committee pick a topic as there is a lot to go through.  T/S Sharp suggested communication.  BC Dunten asked in what way—communication within the board or outside the board?  T/S Sharp answered among board members.  Perceived communication in the past has gotten us in trouble.  I can’t believe the SDAO HR doesn’t have a policy around that.  She asked if that would be the most important policy to address.  

DM Brubaker felt it important to let the board know about subjects regardless if the board needs to decide an issue or if it’s for information purposes only.  

T/S Sharp felt the SWCD handbook spells things out and wondered when the last time it was updated (2016).  BC Dunten said in the past new board members were required to attend meetings to know what was expected of them.  There was further discussion and T/S Sharp thought it best to go through the employee handbook.  She said it would be good if DM Brubaker went through it with the committee.  The handbook needs to match up with existing policy numbers.  

An item mentioned in the employee handbook was a 90-day, 100 day or 6-month performance review for the District Manager.  The board has not followed up on that and there is not enough time to complete this in February.  T/S Sharp thought in the past the former DM did a self-evaluation and then walked the board through it.  BC Dunten said in the past the Board Chairman did the evaluation and the DM did the self-evaluation.  There was further discussion.  DM Brubaker said that the Program Committee wanted the DM performance review to take place in executive session.  The staff would do a self-evaluation and it would be reviewed by the DM.  
It was decided the DM’s performance review would be in an executive session prior to the March 23, 2020 meeting and would begin at 2 pm.  A template for the evaluation will be sent to the board prior to the meeting.  Only board members present could evaluate as a dial in will not be allowed.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Pearson, Admin Assist


